11/21/2013

State of Idaho

Department of Water Resources
2735 Airport Way

Boise, Idaho 83705-5082

John Westra, Manager
Western Region

Dear John,

Due to the conflict between the Double Anchor Ranch (Riggs) and Charter Mountain
Ranch (McCallum), both being at the head of Cold Springs Creek it was important that I
monitor early water flow in the creek. On April 8" Charter Mountain was using their
early water rights and there was no water going over the diversion. I took pictures of this
and took them to Harley Riggs to see. The water level only decreased after that so there
wasn’t any water to be called for. I checked it one more time in late April and felt
comfortable that my duties as Water Master on Cold Springs Creek were no longer
needed.

Smcerely, M

Richard Neal, WM, Cold Springs Creek, Elmore County



